MINUTES OF THE MANCHESTER CITY SUPPORTERS’ CLUB EC MEETING HELD IN ROOM 11 at the ETIHAD STADIUM ON TUESDAY 2nd July 2013
Chairman:


Mr Alan Galley

Committee Present:
Alan Galley, Kevin Parker, Alan Potter, Christine Wardle, Howard Burr, Mike Young & Ian Arnfield
Apologies:
Carol Darvill, Karen McCormack, Baguley, West Yorks, and Chorley
New Branches:

Fallowfield
Open: 



7.04pm
Minutes of last meeting:
Moved:


Hazel Grove

Seconded:
Castleton
Matters Arising:
None
Correspondence 
London




New Committee Details
Cost Blanca




New Committee Details
T. Lee





Proposed Branch Anglesey

Middleton




Website

Alkrington




Joe Corrigan Visit

Tony Tunstill




Details of Doncaster Branch

Kenan Bakht




New Bangladesh Branch



FSF





March on Premier league HQ

Howard Burr




Armani Problem
Paul Lake




Leaving City to Premier League



New York




Time Capsule


Anthony Robinson



Proposed Branch M14 Blues

MCFC





Player of the Year




CJ Jun Chen




Proposed Branch China


Kabero Dakboe



Proposed Branch Gambia

Widnes Branch



New Committee Details

Neil Young




North East Branch info required

Bath





New email address


Blackpool




Branch accounts

Niket Paudel




Proposed Branch Nepal

Moved:

Northenden



Seconded: 
Hazel Grove
Treasurer’s Report:

RBS Bank Statements as of 24th May 13
Supporters’ Club
£175,567.07
Inc. £75k closure of 1st Fixed Rate Bond and £50k closure of 2nd fixed rate bond and £11k Scandinavia season ticket money. 
Travel Club


£24,387.60    before final MCFC cheque £12,000+ 2nd Half Season
26th June 2013
Supporters Club 
£184,434.57
Including Bond money + £21,000 Scandinavia. Owe CITC £12,000

Travel Club
Unchanged £24,387.60 before MCFC £12,000+

Fixed rate Bonds – New forms to fill in to re-invest

Rate not as good as last year.

Delay due to being unable to get Officials Signatures.
Xmas Bonus Draw
Branches who have donated all or part of bonus draw to charity that have notified Alan:
Belfast, Bredbury, Cheadle, Hazel Grove, Cork, Hyde, Newton = £521.50 (Previously £378.50)
Collection Boxes/Donations:
Brooks Bar, Middleton, Baguley, Woodhouses, Didsbury, Reddish, Bredbury = £433.88
Accounts 2013
Books gone to the Auditors – Accounts as they came out with no adjustments/Provisions. Don’t expect any changes.

Supporters club made £10,000 (Mainly membership increase)

Travel Club £7500 Largely helped by two Wembley appearances.

Membership list available of those who under/overpaid last season

Reminder to those branches who took badges/key rings at tail end of the season.

It was proposed to reinvest money for further 12 months even though return on investment wasn’t same as last year. This year 1%.
Proposed Cheadle and second Ashton and voted by all, non-against.

Alkrington branch asked if the money that they expected to receive as part of Bonus draw could be donated to Brain Tumour research.

Moved:


Cheadle

Seconded:
Ashton
PRO Report – 
Programme  
Items for Newcastle Programme to be with Mike by 10th August

Items for Hull programme to be with Mike by 24th August.

FSF Summit 

Mike had attended the Football Supporters Federation Summit at St Georges Park with the Chairman on the 22nd June where guest speakers were MP Andy Burnham and FA Chairman David Bernstein.

Andy Burnham stated in his address that “ No Premier League football game was worth paying £60 “ and described the formation of the Premier League as the moment that the FA had given power away. He then urged the FA to start to re-assert some authority s the governing body and take back control.
David Bernstein admitted that the big issue in English football was the strength of the Premier league and said that a “ Strong independent FA “ was required and he urged his successor as Chairman Greg Dyke to move the issue on.

The weekend also consisted of workshops on such things as “Safe standing, Homophobia in football and the Twenty’s Plenty appeal” and a tour of the training facilities.

Mike had spoken to a company exhibiting at the event about supporters club merchandise that could be sold on the website. The idea being that no stock would be held and the company would produce the item of merchandise once a customer order was received. The item would then be dispatched and the supporters club would receive a percentage of the sale revenue.

The details were passed to Neil from MSM who was at the meeting to investigate further.

Website

There had been a number of problems since the initial launch of the website. Although the committee where aware of an internal ownership issue at MSM, this couldn’t be made public knowledge until it had been sorted out.

This issue had now been resolved and Neil Collins had full control of MSM and the supporters club website.  Dennis Cortez was no longer involved with the company.
Neil advised that new passwords and usernames would now be sent out with instructions on how to update the site and any problems should be reported to the following email:  promotions@msmuk.com
A helpline number would also be put on the website which would be available between 10am-6pm weekdays, not available at weekends.

Neil apologised regarding the problems and asked if any branch wanted articles on the website they could send them to the promotions email address.

Les Saul form Middleton said he had sent a number of emails requesting help but had received no reply? Mike advised that the initial email help address was controlled by Dennis Cortez and that was hopefully now resolved.

Moved:


Warrington

Seconded:
Middleton
Travel – No report

Social – No Report

Membership Report:

We currently have 152 Branches in total.
Membership for the season closed at 12806 members.

Howard reported that two branches still hadn’t provided the last membership list which had been due by the March deadline and that although he had tried to contact them had not received any correspondence back and was unsure if the branches had closed. The branches were Indonesia and Mullinger.

Howard also reported there had been a lot of interest from perspective new branches these are included in the correspondence list.

Neil from MSM asked if closed branches could be taken down from the website and there page used for new branches. It was agreed that this was ok but needed to be directed through Mike.

Moved:


Hazel Grove

Seconded:
Woodhouses
Charity Report:

Arnie thanked all branches for their donations to Brain Tumour Research and reminded branches that held outstanding collection boxes that these needed to be returned as soon as possible. 
He also thanked branches that had donated the Christmas raffle bonus to Brain Tumour research.

Arnie then touched on the Proposal that the General Secretary would be putting forward at the AGM and put his support behind the proposal, Kevin would provide further details in his report.
Moved:


Cheadle

Seconded:
Failsworth
General Secretary’s Report 
Proposal

Kevin had emailed branches about proposal he intended to put forward add £1.00 to membership which would be voted on at the AGM. 

The proposal was to use an additional £1.00 raised from every adult member for a charity fund. This would be used to support applications from charities throughout the year.
It was proposed that the distribution of monies to charity applications would be undertaken under the direction of the charity subcommittee and it was similar to the additional pound on membership we raise for City in the community.
If based on a similar figure to the city in the community, it would raise an anticipated figure of £11,000.
This gives us the opportunity to support more charities through the year over and above the supporters club nominated charity.
Kevin advised that 26 branches had contacted him and said it was a good idea and one branch said it wasn't a good idea.
Opinion was divided in the meeting and discussions to place both for and against the proposal.
Hazel grove advised the meeting that as a branch they had already voted on their subscriptions for the next year and that any increase would therefore be to the detriment of the branch.
Hazel Grove and Howard Burr then said that it was their understanding from information given by the Chairman at the previous EC meeting that the proposal would be discussed at the next meeting and that if opinion was against the proposal then the proposal wouldn't go forward to the AGM.
Kevin clarified the situation and he advised the meeting that this was not the case and that was not what the email to branches had advised.
The chairman advised the meeting that normal policy was to discuss proposals going forward to the AGM at the meeting prior to the AGM and not make decisions on any proposal.
The chairman then apologised if he had confused the previous meeting and had given the wrong impression 
Howard then spoke and advised he was against the proposal and asked if the General Secretary would consider withdrawing the proposal from the AGM.

The secretary would not withdraw the proposal and advised the meeting that he would take it forward To the AGM and let the members democratically vote on the proposal.
Ticket Office

The blue card will hopefully be on sale next week at a cost of £25

David Pruro had contacted Kevin and said he was still having problems at the box office. This was caused by branches that would buy tickets on behalf of members and then individual members on occasion would turn up at the box office to take ticket back and ask for refund.
Kevin advised that was not be agreed policy this had to be done through the branch and the ticket office and not the individual member, any refund would be issued to the branch. 
Branches needed to let branch members know the procedure.
David at the Ticket Office would be keeping a record of any branches that did not conform.
Kevin then advised that the same system would be used within the ticket office for purchasing tickets as last season new branches should email Kevin.
Kevin had also sent a form to branches regarding payment details for tickets for the coming season. All branches needed to fill out this form irrespective of whether details for payment were the same as last season or not.
Facebook Complaint

Two branch members had approached Kevin, from two separate branches via email.

The emails have been discussed with the Executive committee and opinion was now requested from the meeting regarding the two complaints.

It was alleged that members of the supporters club who are committee members of individual branches had posted either homophobic or racist comments/views on Facebook.

Although the articles had not directly been reported on a branch Facebook pages, but on the individual's Facebook page, the individuals page in both instances were linked to the branch Facebook page.

The persons complaining advised that the comments and links brought the supporters club into disrepute and they requested that the supporters club should not accept this sort of behavior from branch officials. 
They requested the matter be brought up at the executive meeting so that members could express their views on how to deal with the matter.
Discussion took place and it was proposed and voted that the Chairman and General Secretary should write to the individual branch committee’s.
The letter should advise the individual branch committees that a complaint had been made about a member of their committee, which could bring the supporters club into into disrepute.

The individual branch committee would be asked to deal with the individual in question and report back to the executive committee on what actions the branch had taken to deal with the matter.
2013 AGM will take place on Saturday 13 July 11am for 11.30am start. 
There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm.

Date of next EC Meeting:
Tuesday 13th August 2013 at 7pm SHARP
Branches attending:
Dukinfield, Reddish , Hazelgrove, Travel ,Didsbury,  Northenden, Cheadle , Fallowfield,  Bedbury, Warrington, Middleton, Failsworth, Astley and Tyldesley, Alkrington, Baguley and Brooklands , Woodhouses, Audenshaw, Haughton Green Orrel and district,  Irlam and Cadisheead,  Eccles, Newton (Hyde),  Ashton, Rusholme,  Castleton, Piccadilly, Brooks Bar.
